MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

Minutes

December 3, 2008
Call to order:


Chair Vicky Terry called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 11:00 at the Greenbrier. Those in attendance were Suzette Lowe, Sarah Palfrey, Ann Farr, Judy Gunsaulis, Danny McMillion, Brian Raitz, Eva McGuire, and Vicky Terry.

Guest:  Suzette Sims.

Minutes:

Eva moved that the minutes of the June 2nd, 2008 meeting be ratified.  Ann seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Ann moved that the minutes of the September 8th meeting be approved.  Eva seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Committee Reports:

Circulation: No report submitted.

Cataloging: Vicky Terry


The Cataloging Committee had a meeting in August.  Regarding previously scheduled training workshops, several were cancelled due to a lack of response by the membership.  Suzette requested that the possibility of a 4 week cataloging workshop be explored.  Different scenarios of this idea were discussed.  Vicky will speak to Heather Campbell about the possibility of MLN directors teaching this workshop.


Vicky said the Cataloging Committee had a policy change recommendation.  The Program for Cooperative Cataloging currently uses 2 series fields – 440 and 490.  The Cataloging Committee recommends we only use the 490.  Suzette moved that we accept the Cataloging Committee’s recommendation and use the 490 field exclusively for series information.  Eva seconded the motion.  The motion passed.


OPAC Committee: Brian Raitz


Library Thing is working on the scoping issue.  They have a new feature – Reviews.  There is an extra charge for this feature.  Brian also reported that he is checking into the possibility of having an icon that indicates an item is in large print format. 

Continuing Education Committee:  No report submitted

Old Business:

The Board has received a letter of resignation from Cherie Davis.  It was accepted at the September meeting pending ratification.  Eva moved that the resignation be ratified.  Brian seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Cherie will continue to head the Continuing Education Committee.  Brian moved that Sarah Palfrey fill Cherie Davis’s unexpired term on the Mountain Library Network Board.  Eva seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Brian requested a special login for Wood County staff that would allow them rapid update capabilities on Wood County materials.  This was discussed at the September meeting.  Eva moved that we allow Tammy to create a rapid update login for Wood County.  Danny seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

JD Waggoner is willing to pay for the MLN authority control update, but wants to wait until 2010 and do it on a statewide basis.  The need for the MLN to do an upgrade sooner was discussed.

Placing holds on ILL’s instead of emailing the library directly was discussed.  Brian would like more time to think about the ramifications of this change.

New Business:


Vicky met with Christopher Holly the new Innovative Interfaces representative.  He is willing to meet with MLN whenever necessary to show new products, answer questions, etc.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Judy Gunsaulis

